
E-Mail:  planning@hyndburnbc.gov.uk

Our ref: 

Ask for: Daniel Hartley



Telephone: 01254 388111


Date: 05/04/12


Dear Sir/Madam
Re: Planning Application Submissions 
You may be aware that staff numbers have been reduced in Development Management and as such we have made a number of changes so that planning applications, appeals and enforcement matters can continue to be dealt with within reasonable timescales.

In terms of the submission of planning applications (including amended plans) the validation checklist requires all plans to include a drawing reference number, a scale bar and that submissions are in electronic form (ie proposals on a CD or use of the Planning Portal).    There is also a requirement to indicate paper print off size on each drawing – e.g. “print off at A1”.  Without the latter we can waste paper and/or there can be ambiguity.
You will be aware that we now work electronically and do not stamp approved plans.  Instead we refer to approved drawing numbers by planning condition.  If there is no drawing reference number it means that we cannot properly impose planning conditions.  The requirement for a scale bar is also important.  On occasion there can be distortions when plans are printed off.  The scale bar is therefore needed as it ensures that there is no ambiguity particularly from a planning enforcement point of view.  

Given limited resources it is likely that planning applications will be sent back if they are invalid (this would include no drawing reference number, no scale bar and no electronic submission).  I would therefore appreciate your cooperation in terms of ensuring that planning application drawings including a drawing reference number and a scale bar.  I would also ask that you do ensure that your planning application submissions comply with the validation checklist for the submission of planning applications.  This can be viewed at: http://www.hyndburnbc.gov.uk/site/scripts/download_info.php?downloadID=849&fileID=1907
The vast majority of planning applications that we receive are householders.  Most agents are aware of the Council’s policies and in particular the SPD: Householder Design Guide.  The latter provides adopted policy relating to householder proposals.  I would ask all agents to ensure compliance with the SPD: Householder Design Guide in terms of planning applications submissions.  
There are small numbers of agents who routinely submit applications that do not comply with the policies in the adopted Householder Design Guide.  Given limited resources it may now not be possible to request amended plans particularly when agents are aware of the SPD: householder Design Guide and when pre-planning application advice has not been sought.  The Council has a formal protocol in place for pre-planning application advice (including charges) and whilst there are initial charges the feedback we have received indicates that this does tend to work well.    For further information relating to pre-planning application advice please contact Development Management at planning@hyndburnbc.gov.uk or www.hyndburnbc.gov.uk. 
These are difficult times but we want to try to continue to determine planning applications within 8 and 13 week timescales and to offer a pre-planning application advice service.  In order to do this I would be very grateful for your cooperation in terms of the matters referred to in this letter.
Yours sincerely,
Daniel Hartley
Head of Development Management
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